
January 2023 
Administrator’s Message 

 
 
 
 
Happy 2023! I hope everyone had a restful and joyous holiday season.  
 
For the months of January/February École Riverview School will be increasing our focus on 
reading within a balanced program. Reading at École Riverview School involves all aspects of 
thinking, viewing, doing, using, and creating text that is appropriate to the student’s develop-
mental level.  Making meaningful opportunities within the classrooms include guided reading 
groups, reading to self, reading to buddies, building phonetic awareness, and word develop-
ment, all of which support, nurture, and inspire the growth of all learners. 
 
At École Riverview School it is recognized that developmentally appropriate classroom prac-
tices within our school enhance a strong literacy program.  The goal is to build programming 
that bridges literacy goals based on student needs with curricular outcomes.  Utilizing the 
Province of Manitoba curriculum-based instruction of grade-level benchmarks as a guideline 
and supported by the provincial Mamahtawisiwin Indigenous Education Policy Framework, 
École Riverview School strives to provide quality experiences from N/K to Grade 6 in a dual 
(French and English) track school to build on the interconnectedness of reading, listening, 
speaking, viewing, representing, and writing within the classroom. 
 
Yours in Education,  
Cinzia Caputo 
Principal 

www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/riverview 

Bonjour! Please allow me to introduce myself. My name is Kerry Kutcher and I am very excited to 
be a part of the École Riverview School family. Actually, I am very excited to be BACK at École River-
view School. My first experience at ÉRS was during the 2002-2003 school year when I was a student
-teacher in a grades 5/6 classroom. I really enjoyed my .me at the school and I am thrilled to be 
back at the school twenty years later! Since that .me, I have worked for the Winnipeg School Divi-
sion in a variety of roles: I have taught grades 5 through 8 French Immersion, I have been a teacher-
librarian, a math support teacher and I taught some physical educa.on classes as well. I look for-
ward to learning with all of the staff and students at École Riverview School during my .me here. 
Feel free to contact me at the school should you need anything.  

Respec6ully, 

Kerry Kutcher 

Ac.ng Vice-Principal / Directrice-adjointe intérimaire 

kkutcher@wsd1.org 

Happy 2023!! 



COLD WEATHER AND SEVERE WEATHER CONDITIONS 
 

With January upon us, we would like to send a reminder to families to please make sure your 
child/ren are dressed appropriately to walk to and from school and for outdoor recesses. We will 
have indoor recess when the wind chill is at –28C or below.  Between –28C and –34C, patrols 
will do a shortened duty. At –35C patrols will not go on duty.  Also, in the event schools need to 
be closed due to severe weather conditions, announcements are made on all local radio and tv 
stations.  The Division’s website (www.winnipegsd.ca) will also carry this message. We will be us-
ing “Environment Canada - Forks” as our source of weather information. We would also like to 
once again remind families of the parking restrictions surrounding the schools especially during 
pick-up and drop-off times. 









Hello École Riverview Families, 

Lunch Program has employment opportunities available!  We are looking to fill multiple daily 
 supervisor positions!  Shifts run from 11:45-1:00pm daily at $15 hr. Please contact us if you would  
like to join our team!  
 

 

 

 

REMINDERS 
If your child has been marked absent from school you DO NOT need to notify the Lunch Program. If your 
child has permission to leave the school during the Lunch hour, you must email the LP director before 
11:00am. 
 
ALLERGIES: 
ALL NUTS AND FISH/SEAFOOD OF ANY KIND ARE NOT PERMITTED IN THE LUNCH PROGRAM.  
 
*Please send any necessary cutlery with your students. 
 
*Please keep toys at home. Lunch program is not responsible for any lost, stolen or broken toys.  

RECESS: 
When outside we keep our hands and feet to ourselves! All outdoor play should be Fun...Fair...and Safe! 
 
It's cold outside! Please be sure that your child is appropriately dressed for the weather. We are outside for 
25 mins, and we want to make sure our students stay warm and dry! 

CELL PHONES:  

Due to privacy issues, cell phones are not permitted to be used during the Lunch Program.  

HOTLUNCH: 

To order Fun Lunch, we are using the Healthyhunger.ca website.  

Orders must be placed at least 5 days before the Fun Lunch Date. All remaining orders for the school year 
can now be placed.  
 
Please note: Lunch orders can also be cancelled at any point up to 5 days before the fun lunch date. 

Away On Hot Lunch Day?  
I ordered a lunch but my child won’t be at lunch program that day, can I still pick it up? 

 

Yes, lunch orders for children not attending lunch program that day can be picked up at the office, only 
when lunch program is over between 1:00 – 1:30 pm. Arrangements for this must be made by contacting 
Lunch Program Director – Jenn at directorerslp@gmail.com  

Lunch Program Director, 

Jenn Szebeledy  





A gentle reminder when picking up your child at 

school:  

Please do not park your vehicle near the street cor-

ners where our patrols are working to help our stu-

dents cross the street safely.  Let’s avoid blocking 

the patrols while they are on duty.  

What does it mean to be K.I.N.D.  
at Riverview? 

K.eep hands and feet to self 

I.ncrease knowledge everyday 

N.ourish Mind, Body and Soul 

D.o our best, always 

 

K.iffer la non-violence 

I.ntégrer les connaissances 

N.ourrire son corps & esprit 

D.orénavant, faire de notre mieux 



The City of Winnipeg Police River Patrol Unit wishes to remind all ci.zens of 

Winnipeg about the present dangers in and around our waterways. All water-

ways should be considered dangerous and falling thru the ice could cost you 

your life. All parents and teachers should remind children at risk about these 

dangers. This includes all frozen bodies of water such as rivers, creeks, ditches 

and reten.on ponds.    Take our advice and stay off the ICE. 



2022-2023 

 Dates to Remember  
Please note that some event dates are subject to change 

January 

5    Classes Resume 

10  Staff meeting 

18  ERSPAC 6:30—8:00pm 

20 Non-Instructional Day - NO SCHOOL 

25 BB camp informational meeting for 
grades 5/6 parents at 6pm 

 

February 

3   Non-Instructional Day -  NO SCHOOL 

7   Grade 6s to visit Collège Churchill H.S. 
(during the day) 

7 Open house at Collège Churchill H.S. 
at 6:30PM 

20 Louis Riel Day - School closed 

23 Nursery/Kindergarten  

OPEN HOUSE @ 6:30-7:30 

22 Pink Shirt Day 

 

March 

14 Report Cards Go Home 

16 Tri- Conferences 

17 Non-Instructional Day - NO 
SCHOOL  

24 Last Day of Classes 

27-31  SPRING BREAK 

April 

3    Classes Resume 

7    Good Friday - NO SCHOOL 

12   International Day of Pink 

14   Non-Instructional Day - NO    
SCHOOL 

 

May 

1 Non-Instructional Day - NO 
SCHOOL 

15-19 Vision Care Clinic Week (exact date 
TBD) 

22 Victoria Day - NO SCHOOL 

 

June 

9 Non-Instructional Day - NO 
SCHOOL 

27 Report Cards Go Home 

30 Last Day of Classes - Student Dis-
missal   at 11:30 
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